Hummingbirds and Nightingales Newsletter 

January 2019
Dear Parent/Carer

A happy new year to everyone and a warm welcome back to all the children after their Christmas break! We would like to tell you about what the children will be working on over the coming weeks.
English 
Our topic for the spring term is “Ancient Worlds” so we will be focusing on “Ancient Egyptian myths and legends,” as a stimulus for narrative writing. We will also be using the theme of “Ancient Egypt,” as a basis for instruction writing.
In grammar, we will continue to work on the correct use of punctuation, conjunctions, word classes, prefixes, suffixes, tenses, plurals, apostrophes, direct speech, prepositions and adverbs. 
Children will continue to bring home a list of spellings each Thursday to learn and they will be tested on these the following Thursday. They will also continue to be given the vocabulary based piece of homework: “Word of the Week.”

Maths 
We have recently completed units on place value, addition / subtraction and multiplication / division and will shortly be moving onto fractions and then measures. The multiplication tables on which we focus in year 3 are the 3x, 4x and 8x tables. We also revise children’s knowledge of the multiplication tables they have learnt previously (2x, 5x and 10x tables). Children will be given a piece of homework each Thursday based on the focus multiplication table of the week and they will be tested on this the following Thursday.
Other areas of the curriculum
Our ICT topic is “We are Presenters” and in science we are learning about magnets and forces. In history we will be learning all about “Ancient Egypt” and we are looking forward to learning all about everyday life there, 5000 years ago. Continuing the Egyptian theme in art, the children will be creating artwork based on images of the River Nile. 
PE will continue to take place on Tuesdays (mainly indoor) and for this lesson children require a white t-shirt, black/ navy P.E. shorts or skirt and a pair of pumps or trainers.  We also ask that you provide your child with a tracksuit or black/navy jogging bottoms for occasional outdoor sessions. Please ensure that PE kit is in school for the full week. 
On Friday mornings the children will continue to take part in swimming lessons at Morley Leisure Centre. As mentioned previously, children will need a one piece bathing suit or swimming shorts and a towel.

Homework

We are continuing to use the accelerated reading scheme in school and children will bring home a reading book at their level which they should read at home whenever possible and bring into school daily. All other homework will be given on Thursdays. 
As previously mentioned, children will be given spellings to learn before the following week’s spelling test, with spellings being tested on Thursdays and new spellings given for the following week. They will also bring home a vocabulary related piece of homework in the form of “Word of the Week” and multiplication tables to learn, to be tested on the following Thursday. 
As a school, we are continuing to use “Timestable Rockstars.” All children have a username and password and are able to access this on an IPAD, mobile phone or computer at home. Please encourage your child to practise their multiplication tables as frequently as possible.
Uniform
Indoor shoes are part of school uniform and children are expected to have a change of shoes each day. We kindly request that all parents ensure that children have suitable, comfortable footwear. 
Again, due to the regular misplacing of uniform, we would ask that parents clearly label each item.
Water bottles
We would also ask that your child is sent to school with water in a suitable bottle to keep them hydrated throughout the day. We would appreciate this being labelled with your child’s name.
Medical

If your child is asthmatic, could you please check that they have an inhaler with a spacer to store at school and check that it is in date. 
Please feel free to come and see us at the beginning or end of the school day if you have anything you are unsure about.
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